 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 20th July 2017
Councillors present; Cllrs; Hirst, Richardson, Bradwell, Hart, Bristow.
Public present: N.Kirk.
1744                Apologies for absence-Cllrs Ellin, Partington and Hoodless.
1745  
Declarations of interest-None declared.
1746
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 15th June 2017.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1747

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Bristow performed the weekly inspection for the last month and found nothing of importance to report upon. The book has now been handed to Cllr Hirst to perform the weekly inspections over the summer holiday period. The repairs to the existing wooden fence have now been done by adding extra wooden posts to the fence to make it sturdier. CWC have cleared the area of weeds/nettles and Messrs Brannon and Sykes have undertaken the fence repairs. Both have submitted invoices for payment.
Play area inspection reports-the clerk has written to Ernllca asking for legal advice on providing copies of SPC own inspection reports freely to the school staff upon request. The advice received was that in reality the reports are SPC property but if not provided to the school when requested then this would result in the children being forbidden from playing on this equipment during school hours. It was resolved that the reports will continue to be given to the school upon request in order to allow the children to continue to play on the equipment under adult supervision during school hours.
.
Traffic issues- The clerk has confirmed that a 7 day speed test survey along Low Street will be performed in September 2017. Mr N .Kirk has requested a village only sign to be positioned along Low Street in the Fisk Road vicinity in an effort to stop traffic using Fisk Road and High Street as a through road and to try and educate vehicles to continue their journey along Low Street instead. It was resolved that this was a good idea and the clerk will contact ERYC John Harland to ask for a village only sign to be placed on lamp post number 12 along Low Street.

77 High Street-the clerk has confirmed she has received no correspondence as yet from the Hill family or from the solicitors regarding 77 High Street. It was resolved to await contact
Bus shelter-the requested ERYC advice received for adding extra bus shelters to the village was to choose an ERYC listed supplier and self-fund this project if desired .ERYC would need to visit and approve all designs and locations in advance. It was resolved that due to lack of funding at this present time this project would be placed on hold until wind farm funding becomes available in early 2018.
Cemetery maintenance- The surplus embankment of top soil along the cemetery back wall has now been removed and taken to a cleared designated corner of the cemetery. The clerk has advertised the top soil as free and available for collection via wheelbarrow to anyone who can use it and take it away. 
1748
 
Planning applications-


None received therefore nothing to report.
1749

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
South dock bridge closure letter-the clerk reported on the proposed ABP bridge closure for 2 weekends in September 2017.
Low Street works-the clerk reported on an ERYC proposal to obtain funding in 2018 to allow road surface renewal along Low Street and renewal of all line markings.

Street scene –the clerk has received the ERYC report following on from the recent village tour. Agreed works include many pothole repairs, road/path sweeping, painting and spraying.
1750

Ward councillor’s report.



None present therefore nothing to report.
1751                
Financial matters 
Resolved that the 2 Nationwide one year savings bonds which expire in July 2017 will be placed into Nationwide instant access current accounts for the future house purchase. Bond release forms were approved and signed at the meeting.
Cheques approved for payment;
Cq no 101769 + 101773 S.Belton (July/August wages)
Cq no 101771 + 101774 £320.00 + £220.00 G.Sykes
Cq no 101772 + 101775 £340.00 + £220.00 M.Brannon
Cq no 101776 Key Korner £79.20
Cq no 101768 CWC £108.00
Cq no 101770 YWA £8.28

1752

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 21st September 2017 at 7.00pm.
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